
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

   

 November 2017 

 

 

6 November 
 

TAFE enrolments open 
  
18 November AIE Open Day 

http://www.aie.edu.au/openday  
19 November Sydney Flight College Open Day 

 
24 November Dee Why RSL Scholarship applications close  

https://www.deewhyrsl.com.au/Community/scholarship.html  

 
7 December December Round 1 offers made through 

UAC 
14 December HSC results released through NESA 
 
15 December 

 
ATARs released through UAC 

 
 

Year 12 Celebration Morning Tea at Cromer 
Campus 
ACU Open Day 12-3pm 

16 December Macquarie University Open Day 
  
17 December Last chance to change UAC course 

preferences  
21 December December Round 2 offers made through 

UAC 
  

Important dates: 

mailto:tracey.genner@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.aie.edu.au/openday
https://www.deewhyrsl.com.au/Community/scholarship.html
http://studyassist.gov.au/sites/studyassist/beyond%20year%2012/pages/beyond%20school%20study%20guide
http://studyassist.gov.au/sites/studyassist/beyond%20year%2012/pages/beyond%20school%20study%20guide


Literacy is commonly identified as an essential 21st Century Skill. In other words, no 

matter what industry our students move into, the ability to read, write, organise and 

think critically are paramount to success.  

In Years 7-10, students complete a program that is guided by a range of Oxford 

English textbooks. Students undertake regular assessments to monitor growth. The 

significant growth in NAPLAN this year at Cromer Campus shows that Literacy 

classes are having a positive impact on student performance.  

Our Year 11-12 program is developed at the school so it can be tailored to the needs 

of our students. Literacy is a compulsory component of the day (9:30-9:50). At the 

start of Year 11, students spend time developing study strategies and time 

management skills. They then move on to looking at a range of scaffolds for writing. 

A key message is the importance of planning. Success requires a sustained effort and 

a resilient approach. For our seniors, Literacy is an opportunity to develop skills for 

study and gain mentorship from a teacher as they move through the HSC years.  

This term Year 12 students are undertaking an Academic Writing module. So far, 

students have practised paraphrasing and summarising, and learned about modals, 

nominalisation and transition signals. In Weeks 6-10, students will look at the 

given/new as well as cohesive devices that help to ensure synthesis. Each Monday, 

Mrs Fairley leads the year group to help to introduce these complex topics. In smaller 

classes (Wednesdays and Thursdays), students apply their understanding by 

modifying words or identifying features of language in sample HSC responses. As 

we understand the importance of student wellbeing in Year 12, Friday is set aside for 

mentoring and planning the week ahead.   

The Literacy Team hopes that students will come to develop the vocabulary, register 

and sentence structures required to demonstrate their knowledge at a higher level. To 

assess, justify and evaluate are requirements in most subjects, so it is important for 

students to understand that it’s not enough to know the content. Executing an 

argument through purposeful manipulation of language will make a difference. Please 

see the following page for a snapshot of our Term 4 Senior Literacy Program.  

Stage 6 Literacy 

What do we do and why?   

 

“Becoming literate is not 

simply about knowledge and 

skills. Certain behaviours and 

dispositions assist students 

to become effective learners 

who are confident and 

motivated to use their literacy 

skills broadly. Many of these 

behaviours and dispositions 

are also identified and 

supported in other general 

capabilities. They include 

students managing their own 

learning to be self-sufficient; 

working harmoniously with 

others; being open to ideas, 

opinions and texts from and 

about diverse cultures; 

returning to tasks to improve 

and enhance their work; and 

being prepared to question 

the meanings and 

assumptions in texts.”  

https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-

10-curriculum/general-

capabilities/literacy/ 

 

 

 

http://www.uac.edu.au/undergraduate/
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/literacy/
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/literacy/
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/literacy/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.enterrasolutions.com/stem-education-helps-teach-skills-necessary-for-21st-century-success/&psig=AOvVaw07SacrDrJS7FrfRKyjbUcw&ust=1510105313746845
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi3zfqsq6vXAhVBErwKHWy0CeEQjRwIBw&url=http://www.gwsc.vic.edu.au/21st-century-skills-framework&psig=AOvVaw07SacrDrJS7FrfRKyjbUcw&ust=1510105313746845
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiO0Lnwq6vXAhUBi5QKHdHGDkkQjRwIBw&url=http://www.relatably.com/q/kofi-annan-quotes-on-literacy&psig=AOvVaw0d470NraNQ34WYUxRh47iN&ust=1510105549430929




  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

English and the World of Education, 

Work and Community 

English in Education, Work and Community is a compulsory 

component of the Preliminary English Studies course. In 2017, 

Ms Bird and Mrs Fairley applied for a grant to support our 

English Studies students to develop a range of workplace skills.  

 

Working with Ms Roberts in Term 3, we worked to build links 

with the community to give the class real-world experiences. One 

great discovery was Dawn Toynton from Love Your Work Career 

Counselling.  

 

After meeting with Dawn, Ms Roberts arranged for students to 

undertake a personalised questionnaire. Dawn then came in and 

held a Boardroom meeting with the group to deliver the results.  

 

It was refreshing for students to hear Dawn delivering messages 

that are consistent with our own: you do not have to decide on a 

career now. In fact, it is estimated that our teenagers will have a 

variety of careers in their lifetime. The key is knowing who you 

are, understanding your strengths and following pathways that are 

suited to your personality and interests.  Students enjoyed reading 

their personal profiles, which quite accurately summed up their 

personality types and capacity to excel in a range of industries. 

https://www.loveyourworkcc.com.au/ 

 

Throughout the term, students continued to develop a workplace 

portfolio which culminated in a mock interview with Sam King 

from Northern Beaches Business Education Network. Sam, a 

Cromer Campus alumni, has been supporting our English Studies 

interview program for a number of years. We are grateful for her 

ongoing support of the school. Key messages gained from the 

interview this year were that presentation, humility, leadership 

and volunteering help to open opportunities. https://theben.org.au/  

 

Students who undertake Preliminary English Studies in 2018 will 

complete this module in Term 1. We would like to enhance our 

connections with the community by bringing guests into the 

school and taking students into the real world. If you, or anyone 

you know, would like to contribute to this program, please do not 

hesitate to contact Tracey Fairley or Elizabeth de Montfort.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Logo designed by Alex Jackson 

https://www.loveyourworkcc.com.au/
https://theben.org.au/


 

 
 

 

 
  

Transitioning into Year 11… 

It sounds like a cliché, but the shift from Year 10 into Year 11 is a big leap. Here’s some tips to get set up for Term 

1, 2018:  

 Purchase any required pens, highlighters, scissors, glue, calculators and rulers. If you do not own any of 

these items, sort it out before the first day back. An efficient student is an organised student.  

 Purchase a folder to bring to school every day. Some students like to use an A4 book for each subject 

while others like to work on loose-leaf paper. If you choose the later, invest in some dividers. You will get 

lots of hand outs, so have plastic sleeves to file your sheets away. You will need books on your first day of 

school. The hard work starts on Day 1.  

 Purchase a folder for each different subject. Have these folders set up in an accessible place so you can 

file your notes away. You will have to keep coming back to your modules throughout the year.  

 Set up a calendar so you can write down important dates. You MUST submit your assessments on time in 

your Preliminary year. 

 Purchase a small whiteboard. You can set yourself short-term goals by listing all the tasks you have to 

complete. Whether it be homework, chunking of assignments or filing that needs to be done, making it 

visible keeps you accountable. 

 Get a study planner. Time management is the secret to success. Allocate time for rest, work and play.  

 Be IT ready. You are preparing for a digital world. Many of our senior students use laptops in class to 

complete work and undertake further research. Your teachers will use Google Classroom, Edmodo and/or 

OneNote. Get familiar with Google Drive, USBs, email and Edmodo. There are many ways to back up your 

work. You need to have assignments ready to print. “My printer is out of ink” won’t cut it in Year 11.  

 If you don’t have access to a computer or the internet at home, work out where you will get your work 

done. Dee Why and Warringah Mall libraries are free to use. You will also need to make effective use of 

the computers dedicated to seniors in the Cromer Campus library.  

 If you use your phone to get organised, practise putting tasks into your Planner, or discover Trello 

https://trello.com/  

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi2wfGF1KvXAhWFtpQKHUsAD3EQjRwIBw&url=https://www.deewhyrsl.com.au/Community/scholarship.html&psig=AOvVaw0HUe2ZSvD58aLapwKj6zgJ&ust=1510116381029768
https://trello.com/


 
Transitioning beyond high school… 

Enrolment at TAFE 

For many courses you can enrol, apply or register your interest online. If online enrolment is not possible, you can visit a campus at any 

time. Online enrolment for Semester 1, 2018 is now open.  

Northern Sydney Institute: http://www.nsi.tafensw.edu.au/Students/FSFutureStudents.aspx  

Sydney: http://sydneytafe.edu.au/future-students  

Have you considered earning a degree through TAFE?   

TAFE offers a range of Bachelor degrees. See the following link to see what’s on offer at a campus near you. (The Bachelor of 

Community Services is available online.) Applications close December 1, 2017.  

https://www.tafensw.edu.au/courses/tafe-nsw-degrees/applying-and-fees  
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http://www.nsi.tafensw.edu.au/Students/FSFutureStudents.aspx
http://sydneytafe.edu.au/future-students
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/courses/tafe-nsw-degrees/applying-and-fees
http://www.seek.com.au/
http://www.nsi.tafensw.edu.au/Students/CSJobBoard.aspx
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/council/employment/work-experience-and-traineeships
http://newslocal.smedia.com.au/manly-daily/
https://www.mq.edu.au/study/find-a-course/undergraduate/macquarie-entry/next-step-program
https://www.uts.edu.au/future-students/undergraduate/non-current-school-leavers/entry-pathways
http://www.acu.edu.au/study_at_acu/pathways_And_entry_schemes/year_12_student_entry/pathway_programs
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/study/undergraduate/getting-in/other-pathways-and-study-options/newstep/about-newstep

